
Proposed Cuts in Higher Education 
 
“This Council notes with alarm the budget cut proposals put forward by the Department for the 
Economy to reduce university places, massively increase tuition fees, slash student financial 
support, cut the number of apprentices, and reduce or end the Educational Maintenance 
Allowance (EMA). 
 
The Council supports an end to tuition fees and an increase in EMA and student financial 
support. Therefore, the Council agrees that these proposed actions and cuts are completely 
unacceptable, especially at a time when students across the city are already struggling to 
make ends meet. As noted by the NUS-USI, these cuts ‘have the potential to decimate the 
hopes and opportunities of an entire generation’ and could take away ‘their ability to survive 
day to day, and many will simply drop out of education’.  
  
Therefore, the Council considers the proposals to constitute an unacceptable attack on 
students, young people, their futures and our education provision; and stands in solidarity with 
demands from the NUS-USI to oppose these cuts. 
 
The Council will write to the Economy Minister to express our anger and opposition to these 
proposals and to encourage the Minister to abandon them. In that letter, the Council will invite 
the Minister to a meeting with Councillors and representatives of the student population, in 
order to fully understand and appreciate the breadth of our concerns and the danger his 
proposals present.  
 
The Council calls on the wider Stormont Executive to refuse to give consent to these proposals 
and cuts and to take all necessary action to defend student places, student financial 
assistance, apprenticeships, the EMA and to oppose any increase in the cost of student tuition. 
Accordingly, the Council will write to each Executive Minister to this effect. 
 
The Council also calls on the Finance Minister to work with the Minister for the Economy to 
find a sustainable solution to funding issues within the higher and further education sectors. 
The Council considers it utterly unacceptable that young people in our city should be made to 
pay the price for budgetary pressures and include in our letter to the Minister for Finance a 
demand that funding is found to secure the future for young people. 
 
Finally, the Council recognises the role of Westminster budgets in creating difficulties for public 
spending locally and agrees to write to the treasury on behalf of local students to demand 
increased budgetary funding to stave off these proposals.” 
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